DAVID P. BORGESON
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610 Green St.  Grand Ledge, MI 48837
PHONE (517) 627-1229  EMAIL: davidpborgeson@aol.com
Lt. Colonel Gregory B Turner

U.S. Corps of Engineers Detroit District

477 Michigan Ave, Suite 700

Detroit, MI 48226   

Dear Lt. Colonel Turner:

This letter is in response to your plea for public comment at the April 8 public meeting in Grand Rapids regarding the proposed inflatable barrier to control lamprey in the Grand River.

I am David Borgeson, Chairman of the Michigan Resource Stewards Fisheries Committee and retired Assistant Chief of Fisheries for Michigan DNR with a career's worth involvement with the Great Lakes Fisheries Commission and lamprey control.

In your public meeting I had the chance to discuss the proposed inflatable barrier with Mr. Dale Burkett and asked him what he thought of the Stewards position (as set forth in our President Mindy Koch's April 9, 2019, letter to you) that the inflatable barrier, if built at all, should be installed below the foot of the rapids downstream from the 6th St. dam, not upstream. He was interested but non-committal, but he firmly stated (twice) that if it is installed above 6th St. it would be proven successful before the 6th St. dam would be breached. 
While I was heartened by those comments, I still feel a downstream site makes better sense. In order to prove an upstream barrier effective, lampreys would have to be given access to it above 6th St., a risky business. If the barrier was instead installed below the foot of the rapids it would be much easier and cheaper to evaluate and without risk. Once the inflatable barrier proved to be effective and reliable, the 6th St. dam could be safely removed. Some of the other proposed works of improvement could proceed in the interim. This approach has the advantage of avoiding considerable embarrassment and great costs and poses less environmental risk.
We would be pleased to participate in future planning discussions if you think we can contribute.
Sincerely,
David P. Borgeson

Michigan Resource Stewards

Fisheries Committee Chairperson

Cc:

Gretchen Whitmer, Governor

Robert Lambe, Executive Secretary GLFC

Dale Burkett, GLFC

Rosalynn Bliss, Grand Rapids Mayor
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